
MIA Totals: WWI (3,344), WWII (72,674), Korean (7,631), Cold War (126), Vietnam (1,594), OEF, OIF (5) 

Indiana WWII (1,505), Korean (172), Vietnam (51) 
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Chapter Officers 

                      President: Michael Clark                                                                                       Vice President: David Craig 

                      Secretary: Jessica Clark                                                                                         Treasurer: Terry “Flash” Sanderson  

President News 

Chapter members, I hope everyone is doing well and in good health. Page 2 of the newsletter list our       

October birthday members. The one member in RED will be celebrating his 80th birthday. I wish all of you 

a happy birthday and hope you have many more.  

Chapter Election. September is the beginning of a new membership year and the Chapter had their 

election at the September 19th Chapter meeting. Voting is an important function of being a member and 

every vote counts. I thank the Chapter members that came to the meeting to cast your vote, the members 

that have served, and the members that are willing to take on more responsibility within the Chapter.    

Without membership involvement, we don’t have a Chapter. See pages 7-9 of the newsletter for the election 

results. 

September was a busy month for the Chapter with the Watchfire ceremony on September 17th, the POW/

MIA Ride to Remember and POW/MIA Recognition Day ceremony on September 18th, Chapter Meeting 

on Sunday September 19th, and the POW/MIA Grove of Honor dedication ceremony on September 22nd. 

See the details in the newsletter. 

The September Chapter meeting is when we recognize that special member who went above and beyond in 

supporting the Chapters mission. The Chapter has several members that fell into this category, but we can 

only award one member. The membership voted for the member of the year and will be announced at the 

October Chapter meeting. 

September is the start of a new membership year and membership dues are due. The membership dues are 

$30.00 and due to National by March 2022 to remain a member in good standing. I would appreciate   

members paying your dues as soon as possible to remain in good standing with National. 

Korean War MIA Sergeant Stanley Lee DeWitt from Royal Center Indiana will be coming home and laid to 

rest on Saturday October 23rd. In 2018, Korea turned over 55 boxes that were said to contain the remains of 

American service members killed in the Korean War. On June 5, 2020, the Defense POW/MIA Accounting 

Agency (DPAA) was able to identified Sergeant DeWitt remains among the those that were returned from 

Korea in 2018. See details on page 3. Hope to see you all on Sunday October 17th, 

The next Chapter meeting is Sunday October 17, 2021 

http://indianarollingthunder.com/
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October 2021 Birthday’s 

 

Alex Barile 10-24 

Francis Bean 10-19 

Mike Clark 10-11 

Jackie Hubbard 10-14 

Karen Smith 10-12 

Steve Wiederkehr 10-21 
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Sergeant Stanley Lee DeWitt                                                                              

Royal Center Indiana 

Korean War MIA Accounted For 

On June 5, 2020, the Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) accounted for Corporal Stanley Lee 

DeWitt, missing from the Korean War. Corporal DeWitt, who entered the U.S. Army from Indiana, was a 

member of the Medical Detachment, 57th Field Artillery Battalion, 7th Infantry Division. His unit was a 

part of the 31st Regimental Combat Team (RCT), tasked with replacing the 5th Marine Regiment on the 

east side of the Chosin Reservoir, and arrived at the P'ungnyuri Inlet in late November 1950. Chinese   

Communist Forces (CCF) launched large-scale attacks against the 31st RCT through December 1, when the 

RCT withdrew to the town of Hagaru-ri at the base of the Chosin Reservoir. On December 6, at some point, 

CPL DeWitt was killed during the withdrawal but his remains were not recovered at the time of his loss, nor 

were they identified among those returned to U.S. custody after the war.  

In 2018, U.S. President Trump and D.P.R.K. (North Korea) Chairman Kim Jong-un conducted a summit 

meeting in Singapore. Chairman Kim promised to repatriate American remains and turned over 55 boxes 

that were said to contain the remains of American service members killed in the Korean War. The remains 

were then transferred to the Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) laboratory in Hawaii for         

identification purposes. Scientists used anthropological analysis and circumstantial evidence to identify 

Stanley's remains. Other scientists from the Armed Forces Medical Examiner System used mitochondrial 

DNA analysis. In layman's terms, the 54th box to be opened matched the DNA provided 20-years ago by 

the DeWitt brothers. Sgt. Stanley DeWitt was officially accounted for on June 5, 2020.  

A Funeral Service paying tribute to the life of Sgt. Stanley Lee DeWitt will be held at 2:00 p.m.                

Saturday, October 23, 2021, in Fisher Funeral Chapel, 1801 Chase Road, Logansport, Indiana. Rev.         

Carolyn DeWitt (whose husband, Wendell, was just ten-years-old when his Uncle Stanley went missing in 

action) will officiate at the service. A public visitation will take place from noon to 2 p.m. prior to the      

service at the funeral chapel on Oct. 23rd. Following the service, the funeral procession will travel through 

downtown Logansport via Chase Road to Michigan Avenue to 6th Street then west on Broadway to        

West Market Street where the procession will eventually head north on U.S. Hwy. 35 towards the Royal 

Center Cemetery. Full military honors will be accorded by the U.S. Army. The Cass County Honor Guard 

will assist as the Color Guard. The Indiana Patriot Guard will provide a flag display and motorcycle escort 

to the cemetery. The public is encouraged to line the procession route on Saturday, Oct. 23rd, with a        

patriotic show of support as we bring this hero home to his place of rest.  

Additional details on Sergeant DeWitt’s return will be provided when known. 
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39th Annual Vietnam Reunion 
September 13th through 15th 

Members Jeffrey Thatcher and Ed Newbill hosted an information table at the 39th Annual Vietnam War 

Veterans Reunion in Kokomo, Indiana. Jeff and Ed spoke with several people about the Rolling        

Thunder® POW/MIA mission and what the Chapter is doing in support of that mission. 

There were several out of town people, and Vietnam War Veterans at the Reunion. Jeff mentioned that 

their tent was almost taken down by a Golf Cart driver hitting the tent pole. If you go to the reunion next 

year, be careful of the Golf Cart drivers!!. 
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The Watchfire is centuries old and had its origins in our country during the American Revolutionary War 
for independence. It is symbolic as a beacon, a guiding light for those service members who did not return 
home. It burns brightly so their spirits may see this light and know the love and respect we carry in our 
hearts for their sacrifice.  

The flame is an eternal symbol of our collective memory as a nation, born from ideals of freedom and   
honor. It calls us to solemn attention to the work before us on this evening of remembrance. As we        
reverently and proudly voice the name of each service member, let us maintain order and quiet reverence 
as a message of our grateful appreciation for their great personal sacrifice and devotion to the future of our 
nation. 

The Watchfire ceremony was held on Friday evening at the Indiana War Memorial. The names of the 
1,727 Indiana Service Members that are still unaccounted for since WWII was read and a flag was placed 
on the grounds of the War Memorial in their honor. Thanks to Terry, Vern, the POW/MIA Council and 
many other Chapter members for coordinating this special program. The Chapter can be proud of it’s    
accomplishment in this special event. 

Watchfire Ceremony 

Friday September 17, 2021 

The Flame of Hope 
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POW/MIA Ride to Remember 

Saturday September 18, 2021 

The POW/MIA Ride to Remember was a special escort for our Former POWs and MIA Family Members 

from the Fort Harrison Veterans Center to the Indiana War Memorial. The purpose of the escort was to 

show our FPOWs and MIA Family members that we appreciate their service and sacrifice to our Country. 

The Chapter was honored to be able to escort the below families to the Indiana War Memorial to            

patriciate in the POW/MIA Recognition Day ceremony to remember their loved ones. 

MSG McNally Family                 

Korean War MIA 

1st Lt. Forrest Steel Burns Family     

Korean War MIA 

PFC James Reed Johnson Family             

Vietnam War MIA 

Chief Master Sergeant Dean Arnold 

Duvall Family                                 

Vietnam War MIA 

Robert J Abresch Family           

Former WWII POW  

The Indianapolis Metropolitan Police Department (IMPD) did a great job escorting the group from the 

Fort Harrison Veterans Center to the  Indiana War Memorial. The escort consisted of 33 motorcycles and 

five MIA family member vehicles. Thanks to all of the Chapter members that attended and supported this 

special event. Looking forward to a bigger escort in 2022. 
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POW/MIA Recognition Day Ceremony            

Saturday September 18, 2021 

At the conclusion of the escort to the Indiana War Memorial, the Chapter participated in the POW/MIA 

Recognition Day Ceremony. The POW/MIA Recognition Day Ceremony is a National event that           

remembers those heroes, and family members who have sacrificed for our freedom. Some of these men 

have returned to the families, and others remain unaccounted for and their whereabouts are only known to 

God. 

The Chapters Honor Guard Team was privileged to perform the Missing Man Table ceremony in honor of 

those men that remain unaccounted for. 

13 boots are laid for the 13 service members that 

were killed by the suicide bombing in Afghanistan 

on August 26, 2021.  

Wreaths are laid for the five branches of service for 

WWI, WWII, the Korean War, the Vietnam War, 

and the Global War on Terror, which encompasses 

everything from Desert Storm thru today. 
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Chapter Meeting and Election 

Sunday September 19, 2021 

Chapter Secretary      

Bill Bailey 

President               

Mike Clark 

This will be my 5th term as your Chapter President, and I thank       

everyone for your trust in me to be your president. I will do my best to 

represent the Chapter well for the next two years. 

We still have a lot to accomplish and I’m looking forward to the next 

two years serving as your President. 

Bill “Road Cone” Bailey served as Chapter Secretary for the last two years. 

He has also served as the Chapter Vice President, Board member, and the 

Chapter Road Captain for several years. Bill was responsible for leading our 

group to Washington DC to participate in Ride for Freedom Demonstration 

and did a great job. 

Due to personnel reasons, Bill has decided not to run for another term as 

Chapter Secretary. Bill’s dedication and devotion to the Chapter over the 

years has been very much appreciated. 

Nick Esposito has served as Alternate Board Member and Board Member 

over the past four years. His input to the Board has been instrumental in the 

Board making important decisions for the Chapter. 

Due to personnel reasons, Nick has decided not to run for another term as 

Board Member. Nick’s dedication and devotion to the Chapter over the 

years has been very much appreciated. 

Board Member            

Nick Esposito 
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Chapter Meeting and Election 

Sunday September 19, 2021 

Alternate Board Member     

Brian Griffith 

Brian Griffith Served as the Alternate Board Member from August 

2019 to August 2021.  Brain provided valuable input to the Board    

during his term as Alternate Board Member. 

Brian’s dedication and devotion to the Chapter over the years has been 

very much appreciated. 

Board Member            

Jeff Thatcher 

Jeff “Fuzzy” Thatcher has served as Board Member since 2019. His input to the 

Board has been instrumental in the Board making important decisions for the 

further of the Chapter. 

Jeff is a very active member and one that you can count on. Jeff is also a     

member of the Chapters Honor Guard Team and has participated in many    

Missing Man Table Ceremonies for the Chapter. 

Jeff was nominated for another term as Board Member and was elected by the 

membership for another term. Jeff’s service to the Chapter is appreciated. 
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The results of the September 2021 Chapter election is listed below. 

 

President - Mike Clark, unopposed. 

Secretary - Jessica Clark, unopposed. 

Board Member - Jeff Thatcher, Elected. 

                              Don Leasure, Elected. 

Alternate Board Member - Denise Van Brunt, unopposed. 

 

I thank the previous Chapter Members for serving the Chapter over the years. We must remember that these 

positions are volunteers and everyone donates their time because they believe in our POW/MIA mission.  

I thank the Chapter Members that are willing to take on more responsibility within the Chapter and hope 

that you will find your time in office enjoyable and rewarding. 

 

Congratulations to Jessica, Jeff, Don, and Denise. 

 

 

Chapter Meeting and Election Results 

Sunday September 19, 2021 
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Chapter Meeting                                                                                                

Sunday September 19, 2021 

New Members 

At the September Chapter meeting we gained 4 new members. 

 

William “Bill” J. Bailey - Vietnam War Veteran who served in the Army for 3 years. 

Ruby Brooks - Disabled Veterans who served in the Army for 3 months and 15 days. 

Johnny Sons - IRAQ Veteran who served in the Marine Corps for 20 years. 

Darryle Swartzlander - Gulf, IRAQ, Afghanistan Veteran who served in the Air Force for 27 years.  

 

The Chapter appreciates your service to our Country and hope that you all will enjoy your time with the   

Chapter. 
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Class of 2022 

William “Bill” J. Bailey 

Katherina Bean 

Francis Bean 

Ruby Brooks 

Johnny Sons 

Darryle Swartzlander 

Rolling Thunder® Indiana Chapter One                                                             

Class of 2022 

The Chapter has gained (6) new members for membership year 2022. I hope you all will find your time 

with the Chapter enjoyable and rewarding.  The Chapter has accomplished a lot over the years, and with 

your help, the Chapter will be able to accomplish much more in 2022. 

 

Thank you for your Membership 
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Chapter Meeting                                                                                                

Sunday September 19, 2021 

Edward “Tony” and Christina Johnson receive their Chapter Boot Patch. 

Tony is the brother of James Reed Johnson who went missing August 21, 1966 in South Vietnam. The 

Chapter is honored to have the Johnson family as Chapter members. 

Congratulation Tony and Christina 

Date of Birth: March 26, 1948         

Home of Record: Indianapolis IN 

Date Reported Missing: August 21, 1966 

James Reed Johnson 
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POW*MIA Grove of Honor Dedication 
Indiana Veterans Home, Lafayette IN 

September 22, 2021 

On Wednesday September 22nd, Chapter members attended the Saluting Branches event at the Indiana        

Veterans Home in Lafayette Indiana. The Saluting Branches mission is to honor American service men and 

women by organizing volunteers to provide tree and landscape care for the property dedicated to our      

veterans. This is a nationwide event that happens every year in September. 

The POW*MIA Grove of Honor was planted in 2019 and the boulder was put in place in 2020. The 

POW*MIA Grove of Honor was officially dedicated on Wednesday September 22, 2021 during the        

Saluting Branches opening ceremony. The Chapter also performed the Roll Call ceremony for our 51     

Vietnam War POWs and MIAs. 

The plaque mounted on the boulder reads “For 

those who answered the call to duty and have 

yet to return to family and home, Who are listed 

among the Prisoners of War (POW) and those 

Missing in Action (MIA), This Grove of Trees is 

planted in their honor that THEY ARE NOT      

FORGOTTEN” Chapter Members along with the Director of the Indiana    

Department of Veterans Affairs, Dennis Whimer. 

Special thanks to Dennis Whimer, the Indiana Veterans Home for allowing this special grove of trees to be 

planted on these grounds, Alan Drane of the Indianapolis Stone Center for donating the boulder, Zach White 

of Wilson Crane of Lafayette for donating his service putting the boulder in place, and Chapter member    

Michael Kraner for mounting the plaque on the boulder.  

This special grove was planted in honor of our 51 Indiana Vietnam War POWs and MIAs. The next time to 

visit the Indiana Veterans Home, drop by and see the POW*MIA Grove of Honor. 
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2021 Chapter Member of the Year Award 

 

Pentagon Hill May  28th, 2017 
Pentagon Park-

During the September Chapter meeting, the membership recognized and voted for that special member that 

went above, and beyond in support  of the Chapter in 2021. The winner of that special award will be       

announced at the October 17th Chapter meeting. 
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Constitution Grove                                                                                         

Crane Indiana 

On May 8, 1976, CDR Tyrone G. Martin, Constitution ’s commanding officer, and H. Robert Freneau, 

Secretary of the Navy Special Assistant, dedicated the ceremonial “ Constitution Grove” at Naval Support 

Activity (NSA) Crane, Indiana. One hundred and fifty white oak trees spread over the 64,000-acre 

base were designated for Constitution.  
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Chapter Business Cards 

The Quartermaster will be taking orders for Rolling Thunder business cards at the 
September meeting.  Cost for 500 cards is $15.  If this is a first-time order and you 
are a member in good standing you will get a $10 rebate when the order has been 
processed. 
 

Order yours today 
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Rolling Thunder®, Inc. Membership Patches and Obligations 

National Constitution 

If you mail your patches to the Chapter, make sure you send the package CERTIFIED 
or PRIORITY mail for tracking purposes and insure the package for $150.00. 
 
 

Retrieve Patches: It is the Chapters responsibility to retrieve all patches. If a member does not re-

new dues in a reasonable time, thirty days from the end of February the Chapter President or his          ap-

pointed representative will collect their patches. Any Chapter that does not retrieve the members patches 

will be held liable for their cost. Any problems from a delinquent member to collect our property, if     

needed have a lawyer send a letter and take them to court (quote the constitution) that a member will pay 

all court and lawyers fees. The Chapter will pay National $150.00 per set lost and members deposit will 

not be refunded. 

The Chapter Boot Patch. All members will      

receive a Rolling Thunder® Membership Boot 

patch when they become a full member at the end 

of a 120-day period. If a member meets his/her     

obligations before the 120 days are up they are    

entitled to receive their Boot patch no earlier than 

90 days, provided they meet all other (loyalty and 

conduct) requirements. A new member must make 

3 meetings or events, or a combination thereof,    

during the 120-day trial period to become a full 

member. A $50.00 patch deposit is required before   

National will issue the Boot Patch.  

The Rocker and Eagle Patches. After a    

member completes his/her first year (from the 

day they receive their boot patch) as a member in 

good standing ,they will be issued the   Eagle & 

Rocker patches, which is the property of         

National.  A $100.00 patch deposit is                      

required before National will issue the Rocker 

and Eagle Patches. 

Membership Obligations 

The Rolling Thunder® patches are items that members strive to obtain. The Boot patch represents the    

members Chapter, and the Rocker and Eagle represents Rolling Thunder® National. These patches should 

be worn proudly and with respect. When a member is issued these patches, they have an obligation to take 

care of them and turn them in if they decide to quit Rolling Thunder® for whatever reason. Below is an 

abstract from the National Constitution on the members obligations that they agree to when they receive 

these patches. 
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POW/MIA Affairs Committee 

2021 MIAs Accounted-For 

DPAA 2021 Accounted for: 113 

As of September 30, 2021 

Accounted-For by War 

 

WWII (102) 

Korea (10) 

Vietnam/Laos (1) 

 

Accounted-For By Service 

 

U.S Army (28) 

U.S Army Air Forces (12) 

U.S Marine Corps (4) 

U.S Marine Corps Reserves (2) 

U.S Navy (67) 

U.S Navy Reserves (1) 

U.S Air Force (0) 

U.S Coast Guard (0) 

Name DOL Identified Returned County HOR 

F3C Alferd E. Livingston 12-7-1941 2-1-2007 7-21-2007 USS Oklahoma Worthington  

1st Class Paul A. Nash  12-7-1941 4-15-2015 6-30-2016 USS Oklahoma Carlisle  

3rd Class Francis L. Hannon  12-7-1941 10-24-2017  USS Oklahoma Indianapolis 

SEA1 Oris V. Brandt 12-7-1941 2-20-2019  USS Oklahoma Kentland 

PFC USMC Marley R. Arthurholtz 12-7-1941 9-18-2019 12-7-2019 USS Oklahoma South Bend 

CPO B. James Booe 12-7-1941 9-29-2020 6-1-2021 USS Oklahoma Veedersburg 

SEA1 Maurice V. Spangler 12-7-1941 3-27-2020  USS Oklahoma Ft. Wayne 

2nd Class Harold F. Trapp 12-7-1941 11-24-2020  USS Oklahoma LaPorte 

3Rd Class Willaim H. Trapp 12-7-1941 11-24-2020  USS Oklahoma LaPorte 

PVT USMC Fred Freet 11-20-1943 8-6-2018 4-18-2019 Tarawa Atoll Marion 

Indiana Heroes that have been Identified 
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POW/MIA Affairs Committee 

Continue 

Name DOL Identified Returned County HOR 

PVT USMC William E. Ramboo 11-20-1943 7-13-2019  Betio Island LaPorte 

PFC USMC Louis Wiesshan 11-21-1943 9-23-2019 6-11-2020 Tarawa Atoll Richmond 

PFC USMC Charles D. Miller 11-22-1943 5-19-2020  Tarawa Atoll Albany  

1LT Robert L. McIntosh 5-12-1944 8-1-2015 8-13-2016 Italy Tipton 

TSGT Charles G. Ruble 9-17-1944 5-31-2019 3-2-202 Netherlands  Parker City 

PFC Army Clifford M. Mills 9-18-1944 1-29-2019 3-30-2019 Germany Troy 

PFC Marvin E. Dickson 11-13-1944 9-27-2018 6-8-2019 Germany Indianapolis 

MSG Charles H. McDaniel  11-1-1950 9-12-2018 10-27-2018 Korea Greenwood 

CPL Stanley Lee Dewitt 11-1-1950 6-5-2020  Chosen Reservoir Royal City 

Indiana Heroes that have been Identified 
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Indiana POW/MIA Specialty Plates  

As of September 30, 2021 

As of September 30, 2021 we have 4,773 POW/MIA specialty plates on the streets of Indiana helping to 

bring awareness to the public about our POWs, and MIAs. The funds generated from the sale of the POW/

MIA Specialty plate goes towards helping our Indiana Veterans in need through the Indiana Military    

Family Relief Fund (MFRF). 

 

Get your plate today and help a Veteran. 
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Indiana POW/MIA Specialty Plate Fund  

From 2010 to 2021 

Since the introduction of the Indiana POW/MIA Specialty Plate in January 2010, the plate has generated an 

estimated $1,038,775. 100% of the proceeds generated from the sales of the POW/MIA specialty plate goes 

to the Indiana Military Family Relief Fund (MFRF) to help our Indiana Veterans in need. 

If you don’t have a Indiana POW/MIA Specialty Plate on your vehicle, please let the Bureau Motor Vehicle 

(BMV) know that you would like to purchase a Rolling Thunder® sponsored POW/MIA specialty plate on 

your next renewal or new purchase. 

With the purchase of a Indiana POW/MIA specialty plate, not only will you be instrumental in helping to 

bring awareness to the public about our POWs and MIAs, you will be helping our Indiana Veterans in need.   

 

Please purchase your Indiana POW/MIA Specialty Plate Today. 
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POW/MIA Education Reading  

And  

Websites 

Recommended Books 

Title Author 

Leave No Man Behind Bill Bell 

Why Didn’t You Get Me  Out Frank Aton 

Kiss The Boys Goodbye Monika Jensen-Stevenson & William Stevenson 

Betrayed Joseph D. Douglass, Jr 

Still Waiting Linda Cope 

An Enormous Crime Bill Hendon and Elizabeth A Stewart  

Note: Books marked in RED are highly recommended reads. 

Recommended Web Sites 

Title URL 

Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) http://www.dpaa.mil/ 

Biographies on Prisoners of War and Missing in Action  http://www.pownetwork.org/bios.htm 

Rolling Thunder National http://www.rollingthunder1.com/ 

National League of POW/MIA Families http://www.pow-miafamilies.org/ 

Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 1 http://www.indianarollingthunder.com/ 

Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve http://esgr.mil/in 

Veterans Support Council of Marion County  http://www.vscmc.com/ 

Veterans Events http://www.veteranevents.org/ 

American Ex-Prisoners of War http://www.axpow.org/default.htm 
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The Coachman Restaurant and Lounge  

Mr. Paynter with his wife 

Becky. Hard to believe that a 

Marine could make such a catch  

Larry Paynter is a proud Marine, Chapter Member, and along with his 

wife Becky, own and operate the Coachman Restaurant & Lounge in 

Plainfield, IN. The Coachman is famous for mouthwatering Prime Rib, 

Fresh cut steaks, large seafood selection, and the best Pork Tenderloin 

sandwich anywhere. 

The Coachman offers daily lunch, and dinner food specials, with discount 

on appetizers, desserts, wine, liquor, and beer. 

Join us for great food, and service along with our beautiful Patio for out-

side dining and entertainment (weather permitting). The Coachman is lo-

cated at 6112 Cambridge Way, Plainfield, IN 46168 

Visit the Coachman at http://www.thecoachmanrestaurant.com 

The Coachman Restaurant and Lounge 

10% discount with this coupon 

 

Not available with any other discounts 

                                Always remember our American POWs and MIAs 

http://www.thecoachmanrestaurant.com
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Ed Duam is a long time Rolling Thunder Chapter Member, and owner of the Do it Best Hardware store 

in Plainfield, IN. Ed has a great selection of hardware products for you do-it-yourselfers.  If you are in a 

need of an American, POW-MIA, or State flag, see Ed. His flags are top American quality at a reasona-

ble price.  

 

 

Ed offers 10% discount to Veterans. 

Web site: http://www.plainfielddoitbest.com/ 

 

 

Store Address: 1001 East Main Street, Plainfield, IN 46168 (317) 839-2353 

 

Ed will love to see yea 

http://www.plainfielddoitbest.com/
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Hair Cuts at the Vintage Style Barber/Beauty Shop 

Mention the Chapter Newsletter and a get $5.00 discount 

Veterans always get a $10.00 discount  
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This page is dedicated to our brothers and sisters hat have gone on to ride the heavens 

 

NEVER FORGET 

Tookolo, Allen, Member, November 2002 Booth, Frank, Member, 2004 

Walker, Bruce, Member, October 2004 Parish, Bruce “Buz”, Past President, Sept 2008 

Brinkley, Jon Past President, January 2009 Leck, Lou, Member, September 2009 

Hall, Bruce, Member, March 2010 Gigle, Gene, Member, August 2011 

Jolly, Ron Past Vice President, December 2011 Kaler, Steve, Past President, June 2012 

Wilson, John, US Army WWII POW, July 2012 Loffredo, Nicholas, Member, August 2012 

Freeman, James, Past Board, August 2012 Fulmer, Kenneth, Member, August 2012 

Huelskamp, Glenn, Member, February 2013 Hillis, George “Sam”, May 2013 

Winters, Steve, Member, September 2013 Meyerrose, Timothy, Member, May 2014 

Richard (Dick) Forrey, Member June 2015 Hutchinson, James Alt Board Member, Dec 2015 

Mary Brodrick, Member April 2016 Van Brunt, Craig, May 2016 

Gary Stanley, Member October 2017 Jimmie Earl Brown , Member August 2018 

Ruth Smith, Member September 2018 Damon Gastineau , Member December 2018 

Joseph Smith, Member April 2018 Linda Cope, Past Secretary June 2019 

Walter “Wally” J. Dudek, Member November 2019 Joe Kernan, USN Vietnam War POW, July 2020 


